
THE GOLDEN LAMP OF COLORADO 

President's Message 

The Golden Lamp Editor

Subscription to Golden 

Vice-President Report

Recording Secretary

Corresponding Secretary

Treasure's Report

Officers Reports

VOL. 74 ISSUE 1 OCTOBER 2020

2020- 2021  State ESA President

In The News

Hello from my garden, 

I am out in the raspberry patch. I would like to send out a thank you to the board members for
joining our Zoom planning meeting. Our support of the lamplighters at our meeting makes up the
flowers in our garden.
Well as we are digging away. We have already been a part of the Virtual walk for St Jude.
We are also working on the recipients for the Denver dream home prizes.
 Please let us know what you are doing in your garden.
Foundation is challenging us to get lifetime active members for foundation. This allows them to
give out grants. I am putting out a challenge. If we can get one of you to become a lifetime
member of foundation, I also will become a lifetime member of foundation. 
So the shovel has been thrown down.

Love you all,
Vickie Chavers-Brus
Colorado Council State President of ESA
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Vicki Bruso



Hello ESA Sister's,  

Wow! What a great Golden lamp this month! 31  Pages!  

I suggest get a cup of coffee/Hot Choalate or Tea and enjoy reading all of the exciting

things in this issue.

I'm excited to share 'Gardeners Make Things Grow' theme from our Presidet Vicki Bruso

 

As a reminder: 

Please send all articles to me at:  dixie@dixiedaly.com 

In the subject line put

 Golden Lamp News  - December

Also, list what category you'd like your article under:

Chapter News

Officer News 

Council News

Colorado State Council

Officer Report 

Disaster Fund

Other. . . 

Please add your NAME - CHAPTER# & EMAIL ADDRESS  in case

I have questions on your article. 

If you do not get a response from me, please send again, emails do get lost. . . 

I can be reached by text or call on my cell phone 970.988.2156

Could you please send all articles in a . . . 

PDF, Word Doc and Pictures in Jpeg 

Please go to esacolorado.org to see our latest Golden Lamp newsletter

 and for those who have asked to have it mailed, I'll be sending it out to you.

 If  you would like a past enewsletter or have not received one

 please email me or call me at 970-988-2156 and I'll send it out to you.

Thank You With  Love,      Dixie Daly 

A  Message From 

The Golden Lamp Editor 
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http://esacolorado.org/


Subscription form 

Golden Lamp
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"Parliametarian" 
Vice - President Report

Message from your President-Elect,

It was enjoyable to visit/see the new board during Vickie’s Planning Meeting.
It is certainly obvious we are mastering the world of Zoom. As I shared at the meeting
one of my major goals is to work on a slate of officers for next year. Please let me
know if any of you are interested in being on my board for next year. 

I just received the email regarding the 2021 Leadership Conference. I am excited
about attending the virtual meeting. I will be registering very soon. If anyone else is
interested is attending, please check out the ESA website.
It will be February 25th-27th.

Membership is still our goal and I will be talking with Chloe to brainstorm ideas.
See all of you on October, 17th.
Pam McGee-President Elect
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IC Recording Secretary

Clippings from the IC Gardener:

Coffee Chats:
Coffee chats are the 2nd and 4th Monday’s at 9:00am or 5:00pm via Zoom. If you haven’t
registered, you can do so at www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org/ESACoffeeChat  
Provide chat topics to the hosts, LeAnn Wray, 2020-21 ESA IC President, or Tracy Swanson,
ESA HQ Membership Director. It’s a great way to connect with members from other states.
Follow-up information is pro after each meeting.

National Leadership Conference 2021:
Leadership will be a virtual event, February 25 to 27, 2021.  Register by January 1 for $145 to
secure your Conference Care Kit; last day to register is February 5. The conference is open to
all ESA members. Details were provided in an email October 2.

Bylaw Changes:
The proposed 2021 Bylaw changes for IC are posted on the HQ website:  
https://www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org/2021bylaws. The proposed changes cover electronic voting.  
If your email address has changed, you can update it on this page; be sure to complete your
name, membership number, and email address.

Robert’s Rules of Order 12th Edition:
Robert’s Rules of Order has just been updated to include rules for electronic meetings.  It is
available for purchase on Amazon.  For a quick reference, here is the link:
http://robertsrules.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/08/electronic-meeting-sample-rules.pdf

Mary Humphrey
2020-2021 IC Recording Secretary

http://www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org/
http://www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org/
http://robertsrules.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/08/electronic-meeting-sample-rules.pdf


"Parliametarian" 

Corresponding Secretary 2020-2021

Happy Fall to everyone! We are off and running in a new ESA year and I am excited for
what I have seen at Vickie’s planning meeting. There is so much enthusiasm and
excitement from our new board members that we are sure to have a great year!

As Corresponding Secretary this year I have now completed the State Yearbooks and
they are in the process of being distributed.
Normally we have the Fall Leadership meeting to get them out but then this is anything
but a normal year. If you haven’t received your book yet don’t worry they are on the
way. If there are any corrections to the book please send the information to me in an
email. If you are not an officer but would like to have a yearbook there are extra copies
at $5 each. 

I planted the seeds and now we are harvesting our crop!

Hugs,
Kathy Garrison
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"Parliametarian" 

Greetings ESA Sistersl

Happy Fall, I don't know about you, but this time of year is my favorite. The changing of
season fills me with anticipation of things to come--pumpkin patches, cooler weather,
fall decorations and so much more . . .

But mostly, I LOVE the fact the ESA gears up for another year. As your chapter makes
their plans, just a reminder that Chapter Dues and Council Dues need to be paid by
December 1'st in order to assure that your Chapter is in good standing. 
The form can be found in the yearbook, or on esacolorado.org. Make the checks
payable to Colorado State Council. 
lt will be fun to get mail from all over the state. I am looking forward to seeing all your
beautiful faces at our Fall Board ZOOM meeting on October 17th.

Love to all,
Deb Spear
Treasurer
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"Parliametarian" 
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Gabriella, the Christmas Angel, made and donated by my granddaughter, Brandi Cameron. She

made all the clothing also. 

Retail sale value is $225. I

 am selling tickets for her at $1.00 each or 6 tickets for $5.00.

An original painting of Mount of the Holy Cross here in Colorado.

 It is a framed 16x20 canvas, titled “Life’s Focus”.  

Painted and donated by my daughter-in-law, Gay Vander Linden. 

This painting is valued at over $300. 

Tickets are $20.00 each.

My address is 34479 Columbine Trail West, Elizabeth, CO 80107. Phone number: 303-646-3174.

Please designate which project you want to purchase when sending in your monies. I will send

you your part of the ticket.

Please consider donating to the Disaster Fund as our coffers are getting low 

as we are getting more claims because of all the disasters that have been happening recently.

Thank You,

Loydette Knight

Disaster Fund Chair
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Colorado Web Team

We gathered, we ZOOM-ed, we had our first virtual state convention!  From all the latest returns, it

was a success and FUN!  If you missed it or just want to revisit some great memories, visit the CSC

Convention Recap page on the Colorado website at:

  https://esacolorado.org/2020%20CSC%20Convention%20Recap.htm

                                                                     

This link can also be found on the Officers/Chairmen page of the ESA Colorado website in the Notices

section.  Also posted in this section are minutes from meetings, chapters in good standing, proposed

bylaw changes, candidates for office, IC Awards and CSC Awards.

The Colorado website has been updated with 2020-21 information.  For those who do not receive

yearbooks, visit the Yearbook page.  Remember any section containing member addresses/phone

numbers are password protected.  Contact the web team if you have need for the password. 

Be sure to check the Calendar Page.  Current events and individual monthly calendars with links to

flyers for each event – even cancellations are posted here.  The CSC Fall Leadership will be a ZOOM

meeting on October 17.  If you would like your meeting or event included on the calendar, please

contact the Web Team.

Great pictures from Dream Homes and radiothons can be viewed on the Projects Page in the St. Jude

section.  Information on Easterseals and Hope for Heroes including pictures for Colorado activities

are featured on this page.   Please share your events and pictures for this page - they are most

welcome! 

Can’t find what you need?  Visit the Site Info Map found on upper left menu of the home page.

Your web team is always available to gladly assist.  We invite you to share your comments and

suggestions.

Please stay safe and well.

The Colorado ESA Web Team,

Bonnie, Kathy, Lori & Candie
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Colorado Web Team
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"The Officers for ESA Colorado State Council 2020-2021

Elected Board are as follows:

President: Vickie Chavers-Bruso

President Elect: Pam McGee

Vice President: Chloe McClantoc

Corresponding Secretary: Kathy Garrison

Recording Secretary: Shirley Conway

Treasurer: Debbie Spear

Parliamentarian: Karen Addison

Respectfully Submitted,

Susie Morris

CSC 2019-2020

Recording Secretary

Sigma Rho #5014"

Colorado State Council
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Colorado State Council
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Colorado State Council
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Colorado State Council 2020-2021 Hope for Heroes Chair – Susie Morris

As our CSC Hope for Heroes Chair this year, even amidst this pandemic, I’m extra hopeful, as our fabulous IC
President LeAnn Wray and IC Hope for Heroes Chair - Julene Donnay, have THREE exciting opportunities of
what we can safely do in ESA for Hope for Heroes:

1. Welcome Home Vets: a program that provides a “home coming kit” to Veterans that are moving into a new
apartment or living quarters after having been homeless for a large variety of reasons. The program initially
was being done in Minnesota, but we are very lucky to work with the Welcome Home team and the Elks
Lodges across many states and now are making connections for several states to start doing the same. The
average “home coming kit” is $400.

2. Folds of Honor: a program that offers scholarships to all Veterans’ family members if the Veteran was
wounded or killed in action. The opportunities to work with Folds of Honor are numerous and can be done on a
small scale or a large scale. Please send names & addresses if you know of someone.

3. Wreaths Across America: this program assists in placing wreaths on the graves of our fallen from all wars
that are buried in a National Military Cemetery or possibly ask for approval at local cemeteries as the “Laying of
the Wreaths” is on December 19th, 2020.

How am I following through so far with all these amazing opportunities?
-I am working with a friend and her contact @ our local Elks Club to possibly set up a “Welcome Home Vets”
program. The Folds of Honor, I’ll need to follow through on the links they sent me and accumulate names &
addresses of applicants. With Wreaths Across America, I’m going to follow through on the links as well and see
if we have an organization already ordering wreaths.

Also, in the works:
-I am selling Soldiers Angels “dog tag” necklaces for $10 each that we decided @ Fall Board Planning
Meeting. I have 70 necklaces that were donated by Shirley Telinde and I’m able to order more to sell as well.
Please send your checks written out to me: Susie Morris, 16815 Howlett Pl, Mead, CO 80542 and I will ship
back your necklace(s) to you. Thank you 😊

-I have a “Raffle Basket” that we will draw for at CSC 2021 Convention. Tickets are $1 each or 6 tickets for $5.
I’m continuing to add “goodies” to this Hope for Heroes Raffle Basket, but so far, the large basket contains
 ALL Red, White & Blue: lap quilt, pillow, lap blanket, assorted decorations, picnic tableware & hand towels. I
ordered a Soldiers Angels bag to add as well as some other appreciative memorials. You’re also welcome to
include a check written out to me and mailed to the above address and in turn, I will mail back a raffle ticket(s)
as well. Thank you 😊

-I have an email list of Soldiers names & addresses from ESA HQ and will be sending cards with thankfulness
and reminding them they are loved and NOT forgotten. I’m looking into if we’re allowed to mail “need based”
items as well, due to pandemic.

As we all have experienced, fundraising at this time is difficult, but not impossible. We can continue to safely
adapt, together. Once we have a better idea of accumulated monies, we can then decide how to spend on our
Colorado Veterans. First idea is purchasing “home coming kits”. Thank you 😊

LOVE in ESA,
Susie Morris, CSC 2020-2021 Hope for Heroes Chair
Sigma Rho #5014
smilesatyou@gmail.com for any questions as well.

Colorado State Council

Hope for Heros



  DIV IV – Crafts (mixed media) – Leslie Stevens, Kappa Iota, Colorado  

  DIV V – Needlework (Fibers) – Lori Anderson-Havelick, Kappa Iota, Colorado 

  DIV VII – Presidential Division – Leslie Stevens, Kappa iota, Colorado 

 IC Convention Awards  Presented to Colorado 

Top State Web Sites:  1 place – Colorado       

Top State Philanthropic monies: 2nd place – Colorado ($2,503,496.88) 

St. Jude Largest Individual Event:  3rd place–
Colorado Springs Dream Home  ($900,401.00) 

                                                         

1st Place -Denver Dream Home  ($1,176,262.00) 

State Disaster Award Fund: 2nd place – Colorado ($4,228.75) 

 Association of the Arts:   DIV 1 – Visual Arts – Maria

Yvonne Farrell, Delta Theta, Colorado  

 What ESA Means to ME (less than one year) – Mary Chamberlain, Beta Zeta, Canon City, Colorado

Candie has posted all the winners on the Web Page. She does a great job in getting the List to us.

Again, Congratulations to all of you. Loydette Knight
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ESA International Council 2020-2021 Nominating Committee – Susie Morris

I’m wearing several “hats” this year in ESA, and a new hat I’m excited to share about as

well is encouraging our State Presidents & Multi-State Presidents to share their time,

talent and love of ESA for the upcoming 2021-2022 IC Board.

“QUALIFICATIONS

Nominees must be in good standing with ESA Headquarters and may be sponsored by

any chapter, state, multi-state or district/zone in good standing with International

Council (IC). Chapter and district/zone dues are $40.00. State and multi-state council

dues are $45.00. 

Checks should be made payable to the International Council and mailed directly to the

IC Treasurer.

Refer to the IC Bylaws: Article V – Qualifications of Elected Officers; Article VIII – Duties of

Elected Officers; and Standing Rule 11 & 12 – number of candidates for each office and the

responsibilities of the Nominating Committee.

Serving on the Nominating Committee are: Chairman: Robin Bussey-South Carolina,

 Terri Olson-Texas, Kim New-Georgia, Susie Morris-Colorado, Margo Bjork-California.

Nomination Forms and additional forms can be found at www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org  or

by contacting:

Robin Bussey, IC Nominating Chairman

4688 Madeline Drive

Rock Hill, SC  29732

C: 803-207-4698

rfbussey@gmail.com

The Nomination Form must be postmarked no later than November 15, 2020. 

Mail or email the form with all attachments (sponsoring letter, letter of nominee’s

acceptance, and photo (5X7 if printed photo - .jpg if sent via email) to Robin Bussey,

4688 Madeline Drive, Rock Hill, SC. 29732 or e-mail to rfbussey@gmail.com. Phone-803-

207-4698.”

LOVE in ESA,

Susie Morris, 2020-2021 IC Nominating Committee

Sigma Rho #5014, Loveland, CO

smilesatyou@gmail.com
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ESA COLORADO STATE 

CONVENTION AWARDS 
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Colorado Volunteer Spot Lighted 

It’s no surprise to any of us in Colorado that St. Jude would

spot light Nancy Cameron for her tireless work on behalf of St.

Jude Children’s Research Hospital.

In the St. Jude Dream Home Denver Update on August 31 the

following appeared:

Forty years of helping St. Jude adds up to a lot of memories for

Colorado volunteer - From Walkin’ the Dog to Dream Home,

Epsilon Sigma Alpha member has done it all. -

https://www.stjude.org/inspire/series/selfless/nancy-

cameron-forty-years-colorado-volunteer.html 

 

Way to go Nancy!  You’re AWESOME!

Page 21

St Jude
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 ST JUDE DREAM HOMES UPDATE

The winners of the 2020 Denver St. Jude Dream Home took possession

of the home September 24th. They purchased one ticket in July, not

expecting to win the home.  Anthony thought a friend was pranking

him when he received a text asking “did you win?”  Anthony likes the

outdoor gas grill and Dana likes the large kitchen area. 

 The other prize winners have been notified; we are waiting to hear if

they will accept their prizes.  It’s always fun to hear the winner’s

reaction when they receive the initial call that their name has been

drawn.

This year with COVID, we were limited on the number of folks that

could work in the office. For both the Colorado Springs and Denver

drawings, only the auditor, one ALSAC rep, and one ESA member

could be in attendance.  For Denver, the drawing was outside, under

a canopy, in front of KDVR; thankfully, it was a nice morning.

What an awesome feeling to be able to support the kids at St. Jude!

Thank you!

The Dream Home Co-Chairs 
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Zeta Rho
 Zeto Rho will have a meeting/brunch on October 3rd in the home of Shirley Telinde.
 Hopefully we can have a meeting/brunch once a month.
Cleo Cinea had some more surgery, all went well, but I’m sure she would love to hear from all her ESA sisters.  

Cleo Cinea
5860 S Sherman Way

Centennnial, CO 80121

Jody Karr will be moving into a condo and selling her home. There was just to much upkeep and she isn’t able
to handle it. She just had her 89th birthday on September 4th. Her new unit is on the ground floor so no more
steps, the unit is still being worked on, she’s hoping to move in before the snow starts flying. 
I will keep you posted on her move and her new address when she gives it to me.

Marlene Hewitt is still taking care of her mother, she had hired someone to come in and help her but her mom
didn’t like her so she told her to leave. I guess you do what you can, hopefully I’ll be able to take care of
myself if not I’ll go to assistive living. On top of everything else she is looking for another job within the
company she works for now.

Lisa (Holt) Betz and her husband Dean are both well. Lisa still works at the bank, doing some work at home.
 I guess Dean has gone back to work as he is a custodian for Jefferson County School District.

Loydette Knight is doing well. I try to talk to her often just to see how she is doing. Of course she is like
everyone else tried of staying home and going stir crazy. Thanks to COVID-19.

As for myself, me and my hubby (Marion) are both doing well. Getting ready for our new great grandson Oliver
in December. We went to Durango over Labor Day and took my sister Billie Farnham with us. Our youngest
son Ben lives there with his new wife Susan, she is a delight and a welcomed daughter-in-law. They have a
wedding anniversary coming up on December 29th. We spent 4 days over there, wow has that town changed
and grown. The trees hadn’t started to turn yet but was still a beautiful drive over there. We spent one day in
Silverton and Ouray, they both have changed too. Our last evening there we spent a natural hot springs
soaking the old body. Looked like a dried up hotdog when I got out but who cares it felt wonderful.

Well that’s all the news from Zeta Rho so until next time I will be thinking of you all and hoping we can all get
together one day soon.

Hugs to everyone.
Shirley Telinde

Chapter News
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Sigma Rho Chapter #5014

Hello ESA Sisters,

What an adjustment we all had to make in our chapters. We can do it with love and

positive energy! Our chapter is staying connected and involoved by offering different

types of socials and creating fundraisers to go along with having some fun and rasing

money.

One we'd like to share is our Cooking Class that will be offered on Zoom for only $10.00

and 5 different baskets that you can purchase tickets for. . . 

Zoom class is October 27th 5:30-7;00 pm  and tickets for our drawing are:

$1.00 for one

$5.00 for 7

$10.00 for 20

Checks go to ESA Sigma Rho and can be mailed to 

Dixie Daly

 2215 Buckingham Circle

Loveland CO 80538

We will take a picture of  your tickets and text or mail them to you! 

Drawing will be live on Zoom after the cooking class.

ESA Sigma RhoKeto & Instant Pot Cooking Class

Menu:

Appetizer: Mediterranean Roasted Cauliflower

Salad, Mixed Greens, and Bottled Olive Kitchen, Olive oils,

nut oils, and vinegars 

Entrée: Cacio e Pepe Spaghetti Squash with Grilled Chicken

Thighs-Instant Pot

An ingrdient list will be sent to those who register, so you can cook along with us.

Register Below on Event Bright:

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/esa-sigma-rho-keto-instant-pot-cooking-class-tickets-

125199070791

 In November our chapter will be doing a Movie night at Metrolux Dine-in Theater and

December a fun evening at one of our Sister's shop Robbie Emge's Christmas Store at the

Promenade Shops at Centerra for a gift exchange. and of course laughs and giggles.

Happy Halloween and be Blessed,

Dixie Daly

Chapter News
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ESA Sigma RhoKeto & Instant Pot Cooking Class on Zoom for only $10.00 

Plus, 5 different baskets that you can purchase tickets for. . . 

$1.00 for one
$5.00 for 7
$10.00 for 20

Checks go to ESA Sigma Rho and can be mailed to 

Dixie Daly
 2215 Buckingham Circle
Loveland CO 80538
My cell is 970-988-2156 if you have any questions - Dixie 

We will take a picture of  your tickets and text or mail them to you! 

All you have to do is let us know what basket to put your ticket in!!

Drawing will be live on Zoom after the cooking class.

 

Chapter News
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The Bottled Olive
$100.00 Value
Cooking Class

Magical unicorn sugar &
Cinnamon Vanilla sugar 

and vanilla mable 

Garment Gal
$100.00 Value

Classy Grey hat, earings
 and a cream winter scarf 

Lemongrass Basket
 $105 Value

Bath soak, Hair mask 
Body spritz, Hand soap

Travel lotion, Full size lotion
Body polish , Foot care kit

Turquoise & Tangerine
$100.00 Value

$50 Gift Card, beautiful
wooden cross with FAITH
in Gold, and a Wine Glass

ALLURA Basket
$300.00 Value

$200.00 Gift Card
Spa Loofa, 

skin care samples.
and  spa candle

# 1

# 2

# 3

# 4

# 5



Gamma Chi

Our chapter got together in August at a local park again. We had a great time

visiting and discussing some ongoing activities. Of course, it snowed on the day we

were to meet in September so we canceled. So, we are anxious to meet in October.

August, September, and this month we volunteered at the Community Kitchen.

 In September we served sack lunches to the artist during Pastels on 5th.

 It was a beautiful sunny day and as always there were some wonderful chalk art

drawings. Phyllis sent a photo of one for her daily Chaplain postings.

 There were five of us that attended Vickie’s recent planning meeting.

That is all the news for now. Your sisters in Loveland hope all of you are healthy and

enjoying our beautiful Colorado weather.  See you later this month.

ESA Love,

Pam McGee

Chapter News
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Book Club Report

I finished This Tender Land last week and it was a wonderful story. 

I highly recommend it and it would be great for a book group discussion. 

It had an ending I did not expect. Here are some other ideas:

Where’d You Go Bernadette – Maria Semple

Tidelands – Philippa Gregory, Series about a family in 1648

Reading Behind the Bar – Jill Crunenuald, a memoir of literature, law, and life as a

Prison Librarian

Gentlemen in Moscow – Towles Arm

Please let me know if you have a book to recommend. 

Happy reading.

Pam McGee

Book Club
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"EASTER SEALS

Win this lap quilt to keep you warm and cozy on those

cold winter evenings!!

This year we are raffling off this lap quilt, and all of the

proceeds will go to Easter Seals.

The tickets are $1.00 each or 6 tickets for $5.00

This beautiful quilt was made special just for this Easter

Seals raffle.

If you have any questions or would like to buy tickets, 

 you can call or text Jenniffer at (719) 221-9447"

Easter Seals Report 
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Butter Braids Order Form 
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Have you heard?  This is an election year!  
It’s not just local but NATIONAL.  

To get information and make sure your vote is counted, the following is being provided:

Official election website:
Get details and deadlines for voting in your area
https://wwww.sos.state.co.us/pubs/elections/main.html

Healthy Voting tips:
Find healthy, secure, and safe ways to cast your ballot this year.
https://healthyvoting.org/Colorado

Election date:  General election – Nov 3
Registration deadlines: By mail – Oct 26
Online – Oct 26
In person – Nov 3

Voting deadlines:
Every registered Colorado voter will receive a ballot by mail.
Submission in person – Nov 3

Check Your Voter Registration Status
https://www.sos.state.co.us/voter/pages/pub/olvr/findVoterReg.xhtml

Register to Vote
https://www.sos.state.co.us/voter/pages/pub/olvr/verifyNewVoter.xhtml

Early voting Begins – Oct 19
Ends – Nov 2

It's  Election Year!
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